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Teresa Avila 
Project Director M6 Stage 1
101 Miller Street 
North Sydney NSW 2059

14/03/2022

Dear Ms Avila,
F6 Extension - New M5 to President Avenue - (SSI-8931)

Condition E112 - Remediation Action Plan - Construction Ancillary Facility (C6)

I refer to the Remediation Action Plan (RAP) submitted to the Planning Secretary for information in
accordance with Condition E112 of SSI-8931, for 734-736 Princes Highway, Kogarah - Construction
Ancillary Facility (C6).

I note that the RAP: 
 details how the environmental and human health risks will be managed during the

disturbance, remediation and/or removal of contaminated soil or groundwater;
 has been reviewed by Transport for NSW and no issues were raised; and
 has been prepared to meet the conditions of approval.

I also note that NSW EPA Accredited Site Auditor, Dr Ian C Swane of Ian Swane & Associates has
issued Interim Audit Advice indicating his support and approval of the RAP. 

You are reminded that:
 if there is any inconsistency between the RAP and the conditions of approval, then the

requirements of the conditions of approval will prevail; and
 contaminated land must not be used for the purpose approved under the terms of this

approval until a Section A Site Audit Statement (SAS) is obtained which states that the land is
suitable for that purpose and any conditions on the Section A Site Audit Statement have been
complied with. The SAS and its accompanying Section A Site Audit Report must be
submitted to the Planning Secretary after remediation.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Grant Rokobauer at
grant.rokobauer@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

Jake Shackleton

Director – Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary
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